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The ( agenda) for the MISATFOR meeting is attached along with (minutes) from November MISATFOR meeting.  Detailed minutes and corresponding handouts from this current meeting are attached.  Some items of interest are highlighted below:
· Dr. Adeola Fayemi, Director, gave a presentation about gender/race/ethnicity of adjunct instructors.  He is requesting data on gender/race/ethnicity of adjunct instructors for the Annual Equity Report.  He also questioned colleges on why the adjunct pool is not used to fill open full-time positions.  He mentioned that the ethnic/racial make-up of the adjunct faculty should reflect the ethnic/racial make-up of the student population.  (Handout 5)


· Student Database: DE3013, Course Section Location Campus: Effective Summer 08-09, site 99 will no longer be used.  Colleges will need to assign the FTE to a site for all courses.   

· Ed Cisek’s Community College Budget, Funding and Legislative Issues handout (Handout 14) included some interesting data on college prep students:

· College Prep FTE: Page 22 (FTE): at SPC, college prep FTE is 9.5% of total lower division FTE.  Systemwide average is 10.4%.  Locally, HCC, MCC and PHCC have higher college prep percentages.

· Demographics of College Prep FTE: Page 23: SPC has the highest percentage of older graduates in the College Prep FTE (56.5%). Systemwide average is 38.5%.  Data are included for two prior years and SPC was highest in those years also.

NOTE: Upcoming MISATFOR meetings: April 17-18, Sante Fe Community College; ARW, July 20-24, 2008, Sawgrass Resort, Ponte Vedra Beach; September 18-19, 2008: Clearwater Beach Hilton; November 13-14, 2008: Plantation Resort, Crystal River
Office of Equity and Access 
Staff from this office discussed program applications (Handouts 1, 2, 3 and 4 ).  Colleges need to be careful what is asked before students are admitted.  You can request needed information after students are admitted.  Date of birth, race and gender can only be requested if you state that the response is voluntary.  You cannot ask for age.  
Dr. Adeola Fayemi, Director, gave a presentation about gender/race/ethnicity of adjunct instructors.  He is requesting data on gender/race/ethnicity of adjunct instructors for the Annual Equity Report.  He also questioned colleges on why the adjunct pool is not used to fill open full-time positions.  He mentioned that the ethnic/racial make-up of the adjunct faculty must reflect the ethnic/racial make-up of the student population.   It is interesting to note that the gender was not discussed in his presentation (Handout 5) although it is listed in the title of his presentation.  

Student Database 

Julie Alexander discussed DE2007 relative to Perkins accountability (Handout 6).  Colleges must report all coursework towards PSAV program for DE2007.  If college credit coursework is applied towards PSAV award, the college credit must be converted to career clock hours.

FAID Record Type 8: New edits are proposed between FAID Award condition ID (DE3206) and FAID Award Type (DE3208) to require the Award Types which are exclusively Need based or Non-need based (Handout 7).  Edits will be implemented for Winter/Spring End of Term submission.  (NOTE:  Amy Albee, Coordinator of Outreach and Access, Division of Community Colleges issued a memo dated March 6, 2008 to Financial Aid Directors concerning this topic.  A copy of this memo is attached in Handout 8).

DE3013, Course Section Location Campus: Effective Summer 08-09, site 99 will no longer be used.  Colleges will need to assign the FTE to a site for all courses. (Handout 7)
DE1005: First-Time Student Flag and Transfer Student Flag (DE1032):  There is need for consistent definitions across the colleges to report FTIC and Transfer for IPEDS, excess hours and time to degree.   Registrars were surveyed and responses indicate there are inconsistencies.  Judith Thompson and Julie Alexander will be meeting with the registrars to discuss the implications.  They will let notify the report coordinators about the meeting.

PSAV enrollments are summarized in Handout 9.   In addition, this handout shows Vocational Credit Enrollments, SDB completion records, OCP/LCP’s, Tech Prep enrollments, State Employee Fee Waivers, etc.

IPEDS 
Regarding the new Race/Ethnicity codes, college staff must be resurveyed.  The colleges are encouraged to resurvey students also.  The new codes are optional for 2008-09 but required for 2009-10.  The proper procedure for resolving data problems with IPEDS is also described (Handout 10)
Perkins IV Performance Measures 
This handout includes some comments from FLDOE regarding CAR submissions and special populations.  There is also a sheet showing the new measures.  Baseline calculations are due by April 1, 2008 (Handout 11).

Integrated Database 

There will be a new certification form for the next database submissions due on March 4, 2008.  All databases will be listed on a single form which requires only one signature from the president (Handout 12).
There are some changes to the end of year database load dates.  The final submission window has been moved to June 16, 2008 (was June 23, 2008).  The earlier load date will allow a review of the submitted data by the state.  If errors are identified, colleges will be contacted and the college president can request a resubmission.  A similar process will be adopted for the Personnel Database Annual Salary and Fringe Benefits report (due August 18, 2008), and APR (due November 3, 2008).

Personnel Database and APR 

APR DE0200, DE0210: CCTMIS recommends discontinuation of these data elements.   The information is not used by IPEDS.
The machine record format for the APR is changing due to the deletion of DE0200, DE0210 and addition of the race/ethnicity designations.  Likewise the machine record format for the PDB will change with the addition of the race/ethnicity designations (Handout 13).
Community College Budget, Funding and Legislative Issues: 
Ed Cisek discussed the reductions to higher education appropriations.  His handout includes the 2008-09 Legislative Budget Request, Funding Committee recommendations, etc (Handout 14).  A few items of interest:
· Performance Funding: Top priority: Nursing and EPI graduates

· College Prep FTE: Page 22: at SPC, college prep FTE is 9.5% of total lower division FTE.  Systemwide average is 10.4%.  Locally, HCC, MCC and PHCC have higher college prep percentages.

· Demographics of College Prep FTE: Page 23: SPC has the highest percentage of older graduates in the College Prep FTE (56.5%). Systemwide average is 38.5%.  Data are included for two prior years and SPC was highest in those years also.  (NOTE: Per Sophia Gaines, older graduates are those who graduated from high school more than 3 years ago).
Accountability 
Katie Decoteau mentioned that the Certification Form for the accountability measures will be reworded for 2009 to indicate that the colleges are verifying (not certifying) the data from external sources (Handout 15).
Administrative Items (Handout 16)

SUNCOM: 7-digit dialing is going away effective April 1, 2008 (Handout 16)
Miscellaneous
Nancy Copa spoke about the upcoming Connections Conference in Fort Lauderdale.  See this website for details: http://www.fldoe.org/cc/connections/         
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